
HEBER PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT 
 

REPORT TO BOARD OF DIRECTORS  
 

MEETING DATE: February 20, 2025 
 
FROM:  Madeline Dessert, General Manager 
    
SUBJECT:  General Managers Report  

HPUD Board Information: 
 
CSDA Special District Leadership Academy will be held in La Quinta April 21 – 24, 2025. 
SDRMA Spring Education Day will be held in Sacramento March 26, 2025. 

Office: 

HPUD Offices were closed February 17, 2025 in honor of Presidents’ Day. 

Meetings/Events: 

2/22: GM Met with Supervisor Cardenas-Singh to discuss future projects and priorities in Heber 
2/23: GM attended NAF Annual Leadership Luncheon 
2/27: GM attended Countywide Oversite Committee Meeting 
2:29 GM and Grants Manager attended NAF Communicators Lunch 
2:30: GM Attended meeting with Horizon West to Discuss Ironwood Transmission Line with 
Director Sandoval and President Diaz-Molina 
3/5: HPUD held interviews for open Operator position 
3/11: HPUD held interviews for Lead Operator position  
3/13: GM and Grants Manager attended Change of Command for NAF Commander Lee 

FEMA: 

HPUD has received a notice our FEMA funding has been put on hold 

HPUD Operations: 

Water Plant: Aerator #4 failure, replacement ordered. 
Wastewater: PLC failure at dewatering building repaired by Delta. PLC failure at headworks 
building repaired by HPUD Staff. One motor was rehabbed and is now functional. Second motor 
and mixer being sent for repairs.  
 
Public Comment Follow Up: 

GM has reached out to Imperial County to discuss a change in schedule for street sweeping. 
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